Public Comment Petition of Zief Foundation Deadline: 3/28/14 by 12:00 noon 415.956.2828 (t) 415.956.6457 (f)

202.777.8950 (t)

202.347.8429 (f)

www.rjo.com

311 California Street, 10th Fir. San Francisco CA 94104 Victor Building

Robert Dollar Building

Victor Building 750 9th Street, NW, Suite 710 Washington DC 20001

ROGERS JOSEPH O'DONNELL

Robert C. Goodman rgoodman@rjo.com

March 28, 2014



VIA E-MAIL

jtownsend@waterboards.ca.gov

Jeanine Townsend Clerk of the Board State Water Resources Control Board 1001 I Street, 24th Floor Sacramento, CA 95814

Re: Petition of Zief Foundation, Proposed Order Directing Reopening of

Underground Storage Tank (UST) Case and Further Corrective Action at Former Chevron Service Station Located at 2009 South El Camino

Real, San Mateo, Case No. 9-7863 dated February 20, 2014 – Removed from April 1, 2014, Board Meeting Agenda

Dear Ms. Townsend:

I represent Chevron U.S.A. Inc. ("Chevron") in connection with this matter. On March 5, 2014, I submitted initial comments on behalf of Chevron on the State Water Resources Control Board's Proposed Order Directing Reopening of Underground Storage Tank (UST) Case and Further Corrective Action at Former Chevron Service Station Located at 2009 South El Camino Real, San Mateo, Case No. 9-7863 dated February 20, 2014 ("Draft Order").

The Draft Order has now been removed from the State Board's April 1, 2014, agenda. Based on my discussions with Mr. Jacobson of the Office of Chief Counsel I understand that if this matter is placed on a future agenda of the State Board there will be a further opportunity to provide comments. Chevron fully reserves its right to submit additional comments on the Draft Order (or any revised version), should the matter be considered by the State Board in the future.

Please contact the undersigned if you have any questions.

Thank you.

ROBERT C. GOODMAN

truly->

Jeanine Townsend March 28, 2014 Page 2

cc:

Nathan Jacobsen, Esq.

(njacobsen@waterboards.ca.gov)

Herman I. Kalfen, Esq., counsel for Petitioner

(kalfenlawoffice@earthlink.net)

Charles Ice, San Mateo County Groundwater Protection Program

(cice@smcgov.org)

Mr. Larry Patterson, City Manager, City of San Mateo

(patterson@cityofsanmateo.org)